LIQUOR LICENSE DISAPPROVAL FORM

Police Department Liquor License Disapproval Recommendation

| Application Information |

Business Name BREAK ROOM BAR AND GRILL District | 8 |
Business Location 4729 EAST MCDOWELL ROAD
Applicant Name | CHANIKYA REDDY KUNDAVARAM Series Type | 6 |

Chanikya Reddy Kundavaram as the sole applicant through M 98st LLC have applied for a person
transfer of a Series #6 liquor license to the Break Room Bar and Grill located at 4729 East
McDowell Road.

The Police Department recommends disapproval of this liquor license application for the
following reasons:

A.R.S. 4-210.A.3 states “The licensee or controlling person knowingly files with the department an
application or other document that contains material information that is false or misleading...”

Question #17 on the Arizona state application asks “have you had a liquor application or license
rejected, denied, revoked, suspended or fined in Arizona in A.R.S. 4-202 (D)." Mr. Kundavaram
replied “no” to this question. On July 14, 2017 Broadway Liquors located at 405 East Broadway
Road under license #09070317 was cited by the DLLC under ARS 4-244.9 Sell, give, furnish
underage person alcohol and 4-241.A Failure to request ID from underage buyer. A fine was paid in
the amount of $750.00. The applicant failed to disclose this information.

A.R.S. 4-203.A states “A spirituous liquor license shall be issued only after satisfactory showing of
the capability, qualification and reliability of the applicant...”

The applicant has had a recent undisclosed liquor license violation involving the sale of alcohol to a
minor. On July 14, 2017, Broadway Liquors located at 405 East Broadway under license
#09070317 was cited by the DLLC under ARS 4-244.9 — Sell, give, furnish underage person alcohol
and ARS 4-241.A - Failure to request ID from underage buyer. A fine was paid in the amount of
$750.00. This violation was not disclosed by Mr. Kundavaram as required and demonstrates failure
to ensure compliance with liquor laws at a location he already owns.

Based on the aforementioned reasons the applicant has failed to show that they are reliable,
capable or qualified and transfer of the liquor license for this establishment would not be in the best
interest of the community.

This recommendation for disapproval is submitted by: Det. G. Westfall #7011
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